Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the Hurley Owners Association
Royal Plymouth Corinthian Yacht Club, Plymouth

22 February 2014
Present:
Keith Appleton, Phil Biggs, Ian Calderhead, Bruce and Vicki Carter, Steve Dart, Steve Dee, Steve Disney, Tom Eaves, Tony Littlewood, Ian Lowe, Kevin Mitchell, Tim Sharman (Chairman), Ian Sinclair, Ralph Smith, Dennis Smith, Fran Smith, Colin Spraggs, 
Apologies:
Mike Carter, Rod and Donia Coomber, Alurie Dutton, James Hester, Peter Howe, Phil Kirby, Ray Munns, Stephen Rumsey, James Whatling
The Chairman welcomed all those present.  He also said that we would have a guest for lunch, Phil Colling, who had been a boat-building apprentice at Hurley Marine and remained there for several years.  Phil was happy to come and talk to people about how their boats were built – and anything else relating to Hurley Marine.

1. Minutes

The minutes of the AGM held in Plymouth on 23 February 2013 were agreed to be a true record of that meeting. The action on the South West group regarding taking forward the 50th anniversary was fulfilled and is now normal business.
2. Chairman’s Report

The text of the report for 2013 is in the Member’s area of the website.
Tim Sharman spoke to the report, in sections:
HOA had had a very good year, achieving all its aims and objectives. The weather had been generally good and some good sailing has been achieved by members.
The sad passing of Ian Anderson has been fully documented on the web site.  The HOA was represented at the funeral by Tim Sharman and also made a donation of £100 towards the hospice where Ian spent his last days.  The Association has left a good impression with the family. 

He referred to key points from the last AGM, especially the contact with David Reeves and also the tidying-up of the Rules.

We are very grateful to Ian Lowe for stepping up to the post of Newsletter Editor.  Ian will work with Tony Littlewood who will take the role of Production Editor.

The website continues to improve and more useful information has been placed in the member’s area.

Tim referred to the Photo Competition which went well, despite leaving the Committee a little puzzled at why so few members voted.

He spoke about the Committee’s attempts to engage the membership and the prime role of HOA as a networking organisation.  He also mentioned that the Committee would consider holding the AGM in an alternative venue for a year or two in order to attract members from further afield.

Colin Spraggs informed the meeting that it was the strength of the support from the website and Association members which convinced him to buy a Hurley (H22 Vixen).

3. Membership

Ian Sinclair informed the meeting that we were close to 300 members.  He ascribed the increase to the placing of good information inside the member’s area and not in the public area.
4. Treasurer’s Report

Ian Sinclair tabled the accounts for the last Financial Year, which showed a closing balance of £2,773.  He commented that in previous years we had been concerned to keep the balance down and did this by buying stock etc.  However, the greatest spend is now the area of Committee expenses.  In 2013 the Committee met on two occasions, as opposed the usual one, thus increasing the outgoings.  Also there had been some one-off spend on copying drawings and other things.  Tim Sharman further explained the need for Committee expenses, given the fact that its members live across the width of the South Coast, and this need to travel long distances to meet.
Ian also tabled the budget for the new financial year.  This and the accounts are available on the website.

5. Elections to the committee

The existing committee were all willing to continue, except James Hester, who had asked to step down, as a result of his selling his Hurley and buying another brand of boat.  James still hopes to remain a member and participate in some activities.  The Chairman recorded the Association’s thanks to James for his wise and thoughtful contribution to the Committee’s deliberations.  There are no current plans to increase the membership of the Committee.
6. Photo competition

The photo competition was discussed in some depth.  Ian Sinclair described the hopes for the new voting system which should be easier to operate, both for voters and counters.  There was discussion about relaxing the rules on whose photos could be allowed, some members proposing that someone other than a Member could take a photo, if it was submitted by the Member.  However, this was not agreed by all.  This subject will be considered further by the Committee.  The notion of an incentive to vote was mooted, but not developed.
7. 50th Anniversary
Tony Littlewood briefed on the discussions so far undertaken by the South West group.  He said it was still early stages and that a proposed meeting of the group had not, in the event, been possible.  Clarity was still needed on the core activities of the event and also the likely timing.  Staging the event within the auspices of the Classic Boat Rally is the principal proposal and Steve Dart is leading on this connection.   

There was discussion about liability for the event and whether Rule 10 should apply to all or part of the proceedings.  This clearly will require further thought, possibly recourse the RYA legal advice.  A Risk Analysis will be needed in due course.  Special insurance could be considered.

The use of the new Mill Bay marina appears to offer promise, being close to the sail-past area and the RPCYC.  Tim Sharman suggested that the HOA may be able to underwrite the commitment to booking berths, in the event that not all berths were taken up.  

Steve Dart has a number of ideas for activities which could add to the essential features of combined berthing, a social gathering ashore and a sail-past.  The meeting agreed that it would be good if Steve could ascertain from the Classic Boat organisation whether HOA could integrate into their event.  He undertook to do this, keeping the SW group and Chairman informed.  Tim Sharman offered to travel down to Plymouth to support planning meetings, as and when this was appropriate.  Steve Dart proposed a ‘strap line’ for the event; “Bring your Hurley home”.
8. Merchandise
Tim Sharman and Ian Sinclair advertised the burgees and History.  Bruce Carter spoke about the embroidered sweat shirts.  There is always a set-up cost for a given supplier.   Ideally we want a supplier who will take order direct from members.  Steve Disney asked if embroidered badges had been considered, which members could sew to any garment.  This has not been considered to date but can be, along with the whole issue.  The Committee will consider this further.
9. Hurley Moulds
Ian Sinclair briefed on this issue which is finally closed.  The owner of the moulds, Mark Reade, was trying to find a buyer for them.  A contact of Nick Vass, who works in Chichester Marina, had considered acquiring some of them but it is understood that in fact no action is going to be taken.  The HOA will not take any further action either and it is expected that the moulds will be disposed of.  
10. AOB

No members of the meeting had any further business to raise.

11. DONM

The Chairman said that the 2015 AGM would be held at the same general time of year but that he was going to discuss with the Committee the possibility of holding the AGM elsewhere for a year or two in order to encourage members from other areas to attend.  Poole may be a suitable venue.
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